

# May 2023 Neighborhood News

## Announcement: June 12 Member Meeting via Zoom

We have planned a member meeting (open to anyone receiving this newsletter, not just paid members) for Monday June 12 at 7:00 pm via Zoom. Please mark your calendars. Our speakers will be: Rafael Mandelman, Supervisor, District 8; and Capt. Jack Hart, Commanding Officer at SFPD Park Station. (CHN's neighborhood is served by Park Station.) As we have done for prior remote member meetings, we will email the Zoom link one week in advance of the meeting and, as well, post it on the CHN home page. If you have specific questions you would like either man to address, kindly email them to CHN: info@corbettneighbors.com or to one of the CHN officers directly. We hope to see you on June 12!

## 2023 Annual Membership Meeting and Deadlines

Our annual meeting this year is set for September 13. This time, we hope to hold the meeting in person rather than remotely. In the meantime, please keep in mind the following dates: Anyone wishing to run for the Board of Directors at the September Annual Meeting must be a "member in good standing" - which means a "paid-up" \$15 (a bargain!) member by May 16. Also, anyone wishing to vote at the Annual meeting (voting is remote) must be a paid-up member by June 15; and anyone who wishes to run for the Board must submit their name by August 15. You can see the full schedule at the linked page on our website under "2023": https://www.corbettneighbors.com/governance.html

### Al's Park

The park tooks terrific. Please stop by and take a look. Special thanks to Margaret and Charles for their daily work; Charles for his donations of plants; Panos for financial support, maintenance, and installation of a bird house; and Andrea for continued monitoring and work. Thank you! Incidentally, the mural on the Market Street wall below Al's Park will be repainted later this month, thanks to the Eureka Valley Neighborhood Association that obtained a grant to fund the repainting, which will be done by the original artist.







**New Accessory Dwelling Unit at Al's Park** 

No lot split; no zoning variance or other government approval sought or needed. Thank you Panos!

#### **District 8 Neighborhood Organizations**

CHN representatives recently attended an informal gathering of representatives of the numerous neighborhood groups in District 8, Supervisor Mandelman's district. Whether this leads to anything more than simply knowing each other and our issues of common concern is yet to be determined.

### MTA's Red Zone Plan for Bus Stops

We previously reported on MTA's plan to eliminate the 14 MTA "flag stops" on Corbett Avenue, to be replaced by the "no parking/red zone" bus stops. CHN has exchanged emails with MTA in order to obtain more precise information on when the promised on-site engineering analysis might occur. CHN is not satisfied with MTA's responses to our emails to date, but we will persist and elevate our inquiries higher in the organization.

## **Corbett Heights History Trivia**

Who knew gold quartz was apparently discovered near Mt. Olympus in the 1890s? You knew if you got to page 51 of the Corbett Heights Context Statement available for sale on our website: (https://www.corbettneighbors.com/corbett-heights-history.html) The San Francisco Examiner reported on November 17, 1894: "Quartz mining fever was started in Eureka Valley by a find of ore in tunneling under Mt. Olympus. Yellow specks were seen in red rocks."

As always, thank you for your support!

In the meantime, you can contact us at: info@corbettneighbors.com

Paul Allen, Secretary May 14, 2023 You received this email because you are registered with Corbett Heights Neighbors (CHN)  $\,$ 

<u>Unsubscribe here</u>



© 2023 Corbett Heights Neighbors (CHN)